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Dear Parents (Kind Attention to Grades 9, 10, 11, 12),

We have received complaints from Housing Cooperative Societies through the
Indira Nagar Police Station that Secondary and Senior Secondary students are
gathering in groups outside the school campus, in front of shops and entrances of
these Housing Co-operative Societies and indulging in behavior that is creating
nuisance for the shop-owners and homeowners while creating obstruction to

general traffic.

We have decided to take stringent action in this regard. We solicit your
cooperation to ensure this wholly avoidable issue is resolved at the earliest.

In view of the above please take note of the following Issues and Corrective

Measures :

1) Students have a tendency to gather around in groups outside the School

Campus after dispersal at 2.00 pm. In some cases, it has been observed

that the students continue to be loitering for as long as 30 mins after the
school disperses. During this time period, they obstruct the entrances to
the Shops causing loss of business for these enterprises. While they are
seemingly having a good time with their friends, their merrymaking is

clearly causing nuisance to general public.

hering in groups on occasion has also degenerated
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into fights amongst themselves and incidents o

the shop-owners and passersby.

We also have reports that some students are meeting with their friends

from other schools/colleges and indulging in hooliganism



3)

The School’s security personnel will be conducting a survey of such
vehicles and handing over a list to the Indira Nagar Police Station for
further action on Monday (12.09.2022).

In case your ward has a valid Driver’s License, please mail a copy of the
same to your ward’s Class Teacher on or before 11.09.2022. Such Two-
wheelers will be allowed to be parked inside the school campus w.e.f.
12.09.2022

Parents are strictly advised to not allow their wards to carry
Smartphone's and Smart watches to school. Periodic bag-checking will
conducted at the School and all such articles will be confiscated.

Parents are also advised to check their ward’s bags routinely for any
undesirable articles

Parents are specifically advised to monitor their ward’s friend circle and
ensure that the kids are not befriending kids who are much older than
them especially college going students. There is no occasion for such
friendship. Generally keep acquaintance with your ward’s friends and
ideally their parents.

Parents are strictly advised not be issue any pocket money on regular
days and especially on Birthdays. The area around the school is crowded
with several eateries and students have a tendency to crowd around
them after school.

In case they wish to have a general get together with their friends or
have a birthday party in any of these places around the School, they
should do so under your supervision and strictly in the evenings.
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Our students come from respectable homes and are studying in a
reputable institution and this behavior reflects poorly on all of us. We
therefore urge parents to join hand with us to inculcate strict
behavioral standards

Parents must strictly instruct their wards to leave for home as soon as
they have left the school campus. Students who go home by walk or
cycle, leave the school campus latest by 02.15 pm. Assuming they
reside close by, they should be home by 02.30 pm maximum. Please
monitor their arrival time to check if they are not coming too late

The School will be installing cameras to monitor the front areas of
Housing Societies to the direct Right and Left of the School. Disciplinary
Action will be taken against students who are found gathered in these
areas, 10 mins after the dispersal

The School will be deploying security personnel to clear out the area
around the School Campus after dispersal. Please advise your wards to
follow their instructions.

It has been brought to our notice that, several Grade 10, 11, 12 students
who do not yet have a Driver’s License continue to bring Two wheelers
to school. As per School policy, they are not allowed to travel to school
on two-wheelers without a valid Driver’s License. We cannot provide
parking inside the school campus of vehicles. These students are then
parking their two-wheelers in colony roads around the school campus,
creating obstruction for residents and shop-owners. This is a grossly
illegal activity and in case traffic police department takes action
against these vehicles, the parents of these students will be held liable.
We urge parents to be mindful of this and not provide two-wheelers to
their wards unless they have a valid Driver’s License.




The purpose of Education is to make Good Citizens and therefore this issue must
be handled with great responsibility by us. We solicit your whole-hearted
cooperation in this regard

Yours Sincerely

Principal
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Principal

Nashik Cambridge School
Wadala Pathardi Road,
Indiranagar, Nashik-422009




